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The VAT treatment of medical services carried out by staff directly supervised by pharmacists 
will be exempt from VAT. 
 
The new zero rating rules came into force from 1 May 2023 and will improve the 
competitiveness of services offered by community pharmacies. 

Extending the VAT exemption to include services carried out by non-registered staff directly 
supervised by pharmacists will bring the VAT treatment of pharmacists in line with other 
registered health professionals providing medical services to the public. 

Services include health checks and blood pressure checks, which currently are liable for the 
20% VAT rate. 

Malcolm Harrison, chief executive of the Company Chemists’ Association said: ‘At the CCA we 
have been working closely with HMRC and DHSC on a whole host of tax issues for several years 
now.  We’re delighted that the Chancellor has announced measures which will place 
pharmacists on an equal footing with GPs and other prescribers. 

‘The measures will ensure alignment in the VAT treatment of both the services provided under 
the supervision of pharmacists and the medicines supplied by Patient Group Directions (PGDs). 

‘From May this year healthcare services provided by members of the pharmacy team, under 
the supervision of a pharmacist, will be treated as zero rated for VAT.’ 
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‘In addition, from this autumn, medicines supplied via PGDs will be treated the same way for 
VAT as those prescribed by a GP or independent prescribing pharmacist.’ 

The change will take effect from 1 May 2023 and will apply to services supplied on or after that 
date that meet the condition. 

HMRC will update the guidance, Health professionals and pharmaceutical products (VAT Notice 
701/57), in due course. 

The legislation will be introduced in a statutory instrument, Value Added Tax Act 1994 
(Schedule 9) (Exemptions: Health and Welfare) (Amendment) Order, SI 2023/388. 
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For Information of users:   This material is published for the information of clients.  It provides only an 
overview of the regulations in force at the date of publication, and no action should be taken without 
consulting the detailed legislation or seeking professional advice.  Therefore no responsibility for loss 
occasioned by any person acting or refraining from action as a result of the material can be accepted 
by the authors or the firm. 
 
Leigh Christou Ltd are registered as auditors in the UK and regulated for a range of investment business 
activities in the United Kingdom by the Association of Chartered Certified Accountants. 
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Should you have any queries, please do not hesitate to contact us 
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